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Vol. 25 Issue 3 – January 2017 
MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT 

 Dear Newcomers, 
 
The first meeting of the Newcomers Club for 2017 included a review of the Christmas 
party and a busy list of upcoming activities. 
 
Special thanks were given to Beth Ekdahl for her work on chairing the Christmas party.  
Also thanks to those who put together the decorations and helped in other ways to make 
the event a success.  The members indicated they particularly liked having more room to 
socialize and could move from table to table to visit with others.  Also praised was the 
food and the entertainment group, The Fading Point.    
 
Suggestions for next year including having name tags and a second bar at least early to 
accommodate the large number seeking drinks when they first arrive.   
 
The good news on the Christmas party was it came in $700 under budget! Your board 
had budgeted the cost based on the previous year’s party and due to lower costs for 
facility, food and entertainment we have been able to maintain a strong financial 
position. 
 
It was also noted the fall event, dinner and play Steel Magnolias at Southern Virginia 
University came in way under budget.  Due to a discount in the cost of food due to the 
need to change the date by SVU and special discount for the group tickets, the total cost 
to the club was only $13.   
 
Our treasurer Aileen Spurgeon was pleased to report this has left us with a strong 
financial position with over $2,800 balance. 
 
Those who enjoyed The Fading Point at the Christmas party will have an opportunity to 
hear them again with the Rock Appella II concert.  Newcomers have two chances to see 
the show featuring a cappella groups The Fading Point and Tonal Recall from SVU and 
JubiLee and Southern Comfort from Washington and Lee doing music of the 1950’s and 
1960’s.    On Saturday, February 4 the show will be presented at the beautifully restored 
Masonic Theatre in Clifton Forge at 1 p.m. and at 7 p.m. at the Rockbridge High School 
Auditorium.  Tickets for the Clifton Forge show are $12 and the Lexington tickets are 
$10 in advance or $12 at the door.  Persons interested should contact Shelley Undercoffer 
and note which show you wish to attend.  She is also interested in seeing if there is 
interest in a pre-show lunch before the Clifton Forge show or dinner before the 
Lexington show. 
 
Shelley also reported on plans now under way for an overnight outing to Gettysburg with 
two of our local, historical expert members who will give a guided tour presenting both 
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the North and South view of events.  The plan is to go to Gettysburg in early September.  Watch for more 
details. 
 
Another overnight outing under consideration is to the Floyd Music Festival which would include 
overnight at the nearby college with breakfast provided and bus shuttle to the event.   
 
Other news included plans to start a second bunko and canasta group, possible ballroom dancing lessons, 
starting of a Maj Jong (Chinese tile) game group and a bicycle road biking group. 
 
The club is growing and new groups being formed and existing groups seeking members and substitutes.  
Find an interest and enjoy your club to the fullest. 
 
Take time to check out our website.  Thanks to Janet Gibson for her time and effort in getting everything 
current! See you at the February meeting at the Lexington Country Club.  Consider joining your friends 
for lunch at the club after the meeting! 
 
Mike Lowry 
Newcomer’s President 

Membership Report 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We have added two new members since 
November. 
 
Claudette Benavitch 
550 Sycamore Ave 
Buena Vista VA 24416 
540-958-3063 
 
Rita Douglas 
55 Holly Park Lane #312 
Lexington, VA 24450  
540-461-8954 
 
We have 209 members current in their dues.   

 
Directory instructions: 
 
1.  Call up our Homepage,  
www.lexvanewcomers.org, click on 
Membership. 

2.  Click on “Click here to lookup a member” or 
“Print out a current Directory” 
 
3.  Our username is:  lexcomer    Our password 
is:  member5  
 
4.  To print the directory, set your “Properties” to 
“Duplex Printing” so to have front and back 
printing. Choose the % you wish to see – I use 
80% to print more on each page. 
 
Marilou Schindler – Membership Chair. 
 

ACTIVITIES CALENDAR 
 
FEBRUARY 
 
Wednesday, 1 February  
 
Join fellow newcomers for lunch after the 
February club meeting. 
 
The Lexington Golf and Country Club Tri-Brook 
Grill, located on the lower level of the Country 
Club, is open to the public. Newcomers are 
encouraged to check out this local dining venue.  
 
Here’s the menu:   
http://www.lexingtongolfandcountryclub.com/a
menities/culinary/tri-brook-grill  
 

callto:540-958-3063
callto:540-461-8954
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Saturday, 4 February  

 
Four a cappella groups from W&L and SVU 
will perform at two venues on the 4th. Your 
choices are 1:00 pm at the Masonic Theater in 
Clifton Forge or at 7:00 pm at Rockbridge 
County High School. The program will feature 
50’s and 60’s music. The price for the 
performances are $12 for Clifton Forge and $10 
for Rockbridge County High School.  
 
Please make checks out to me, Shelley 
Undercoffer, and mail to me at 21 Grey Dove 
Road, Lexington, VA 24450.   Please specify 
which performance you want to go to.  I will 
send out an email to each group showing who is 
attending so carpool and dining arrangements 
can be made within the group.  
 
SEPTEMBER 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We have a wonderful opportunity this year to 
have a guided tour of Gettysburg with two of our 
own, George Grasse and Dick Halseth acting as 
our personal tour guides! It will be an overnight 
trip and probably September time frame. If 
interested please let me know at 
sunder4@juno.com  

UPCOMING 
 
We are working on an introductory Ballroom 
Dance Class. More details will be sent out when 
we have them. Please email me if you are 
interested and I will pass it on.   
sunder4@juno.com  
  
We will update the rest of the calendar as we 
develop them 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

THINKING OF YOU 
 
As Corresponding Secretary, I am happy to 
report  all members appear to be well.  I would 
like to remind all that we like to send get well 
wishes to those in need; however, we also like to 
recognize important milestones in their lives (i.e. 
special anniversaries, birthdays, 
accomplishments, etc.).   
 
Please keep me up to date by either calling me 
at 804-839-4671 or sending an e-mail to  
LDMCRETIRED@YAHOO.COM.  Thank you 
and best wishes to all for a healthy, happy New 
Year. 
 
Linda McCumber , Corresponding Secretary 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FROM THE HISTORIAN 
 
Don't forget to send your activity photos to Gary 
Sullivan for the on-line photo album.  
 
garysullivan@rockbridge.net 

mailto:sunder4@juno.com
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Treasurers Report 
11/01/16 – 12/31/16 

Submitted by Aileen Spurgeon 
 

 
BEGINNING BALANCE  $ 4,897.41 
 
INCOME    
Dues    960.00   
Fall Event   940.00 
Holiday Party           1,620.00 
 
Subtotal Income:          3,520.00 
 
TOTAL     $ 8,417.41 
 
 

 
 
 
DISBURSEMENTS              
 
Fall Event              953.00 
Holiday Party           4,407.80 
Office Supplies    24.21 
Gift Certificates  125.00 
Newcomers Tea    18.93 
November Rent    60.00 
 
Subtotal Expenses:           5,588.94 
 
ENDING BALANCE             $ 2,828.47  
 
 

 
 
 

INTEREST GROUPS 
 
Interest group participants must be members of 
Newcomers.  To join an interest group, call or email 
the contact person. 

 
Dining In/Fine Dining Group  

 
We finished our Fall 
dining experiences by 
early December.  This 
year we have five groups 
of 6 to 8 diners.  I would 
like to share the menu of 
the dinner Pat and I 
hosted in November.  It 
was a very enjoyable 
evening with great 
company.  Thank you to 

everyone who did a fabulous job cooking their 
dish or dishes. 

 
I will be sending the Hosts their diners next 
week for the Winter Dinners.  We are also in 
need of substitutes.  If you have been wondering 
what Fine Dining is like give it a try as a 
substitute.  Please e-mail me, Jane Stange, at 
pstange@embarqmail.com or call me at 703-
969-4023 if you are interested.  Thanks to all of 
you for the work you put into the evenings.   
Bon AppŽtit!   
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Dining Out 
     

The Dining Our club gathers together in small 
groups up to eight individuals to eat out at 
nearby restaurants. Each member of the club is 
expected to host one of these intimate groups by 
setting up a reservation at a restaurant and letting 
Dorothy Coker know the particulars of the 
arrangement  you’ve made (restaurant, address, 
date, time, website if available, restaurant phone 
number and the number of guests the restaurant 
can handle. Each guest will pay for their meal 
and tip separately being careful to adhere to the 
restaurant’s policy with regard to tipping for 
groups.  
 
Please contact me if you’d like to  join the group. 
Dorothy Coker - 540-348-6248 or 
cedarbrabnchhollow@gmail.com 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
BUNKO! 

 
 
Come roll with the Bunko ladies! We meet the 
3rd Wednesday of the month at 1:00 pm. If you 
are interested in learning to play, we would love 
to teach you. Currently we are adding to our sub 
list.  Please contact Sharon Littley at703-625-
0870 or slittley@gmu.edu for more information. 

 

 
Wine Tasting Group 

  
We are gearing up for a fun year of wine tasting 
2017. I will be sending out information and 
looking for host for March-April 
session.  Anyone interested in joining may 
contact BarbTyner at rbtyner@gmail.com  
 
The Wine Tasting Group holds tastings three 
times a year (March-April, June-July, and 
October-November). The Group’s chair selects 
the type of wine to be tasted and a local 
merchant selects six wines for the blind tastings. 
Each tasting is hosted by eight or so members in 
their homes with six to eight tasters at each 
location. Ratings from each hosting are shared 
with the leader, who compiles the scores and 
distributes results to members via email. 
 
Hosts select a theme to coincide with the type of 
wine and request hors d’oeuvres for guests to 
bring. The cost of the wine is split among guests. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Pinochle  Club 
 

The Pinochle Club is off to a good start for the 
new year.  Six people are playing by rules 
adapted from the four and three player version, 
and so far it is working.  The new couple are new 
to pinochle and learned to play very well over 

mailto:cedarbrabnchhollow@gmail.com
mailto:rbtyner@gmail.com


6 6 

the past few months. They will even start the bid 
and win the bid.  We would love to have another 
couple.  Perhaps a new couple to Newcomers 
would like to join us.  We usually play the 
second Wednesday of the month from 2-4 in the 
afternoon.  The play consists of two games with 
a brief intermission at which a dessert is served 
by the hosting couple. Hosting rotates among the 
couples. If interested, please call Marilou 
Schindler, 540-291-2992, to find out where we 
will be playing. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Canasta Group 
 

The interest in canasta has grown to the extent 
that there are now two canasta groups meeting 
on a regular basis.  One group of eight plays on 
the first Tuesday of the month and the other 
group plays on the fourth Tuesday of the month.  
Each group meets in a member’s home in the 
afternoon.  If you would like to become a 
substitute for one or both of the groups, or if you 
would like to learn, please contact Cynthia 
Tucker, 463-3344, cmtucker@comcast.net. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bridge 
 
There is no longer an active Newcomers bridge 
group.  However, there is an unaffiliated bridge 
group, in which some Newcomers participate, 
that is seeking new members.  For more 
information, contact Janie Richter at 462-3976. 

  
Fourth Thursday Book Club  

(closed to new members for now) 
 
In December, the Fourth Thursday Book Club 
had its yearly Christmas luncheon centered 
around a literary theme.  This year it was a 
Shakespeare themed meal with recipes taken 
from Shakespeare’s Kitchen – Renaissance 
Recipes for the Contemporary Cook by Francine 
Segan.  Copper Perry hosted and Diane Hopkins 
organized the event.  Diane, along with 
information about Shakespeare, read quotes and, 
as a group, we did pretty well guessing the plays. 
 
Our next meeting will be on January 26, 2017 at 
1:00 p.m. at Nora Gaty’s.  This year we picked 
books that we consider to be classics or will, in 
time, become classics.  Our first book is John 
Steinbeck’s Grapes of Wrath.  Paula 
Zimmerman will lead the discussion. 

Yoga Group 
 
The Newcomers' Yoga group meets weekly on 
Tuesday mornings at 8:30 in the Fitness Center 

callto:540-291-2992
mailto:cmtucker@comcast.net
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at Kendal.  The Center is down the hill and 
behind the main building, but we are requested 
to park our cars in the guest parking lot, 
anywhere on the circle.   
 
Our class is appropriate to all levels, and 
individual needs are addressed with 
modifications.  Bring your mat, wear some 
comfy clothes, and join us for an hour of gentle 
stretching, conditioning and strengthening in a 
union of mind, body and spirit.   
 
Please call Helen Moore at 850-240-5619 if you 
have any questions. 

 

Dragons Tooth 
 

Hiking Group 
 
The Newcomers Hiking Group hikes 
every Friday weather permitting. If you 
would like to be on the email list just email  
Don Brooke, donbrooke@gmail.com, or 
Debbie Maurer, mountaintoppers@exede.net. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
CALENDAR  

JANUARY 
   
  6 Hiking Group   
10 Yoga 
11 Pinochle 
13 Hiking Group 
17 Yoga  

            18 Bunko 
20 Hiking Group 
24 Yoga 
24 Canasta 

 26 4th Thursday Book Club  
 26 4th Thursday II Book Club  
 27 Hiking Group  
 31 Yoga 
  
FEBRUARY 
 

 1 Club Meeting 
 3 Hiking Group  

  4 Rock Appella  
 7 Yoga   
 7 Canasta 
 8 Pinochle 
10 Hiking Group 
14 Yoga 
15 Bunko 

 17 Hiking Group  
 21 Yoga 
 23 4th Thursday Book Club 
 23 4th Thursday II Book Club 
 24 Hiking Group 
 28 Yoga 
 28 Canasta 
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